
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
SAN FRANCISCO DISTRICT, US ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

 450 GOLDEN GATE AVENUE, 4th FLOOR 
SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94102-3406 

 

SUBJECT: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline - Sunnyvale, Section 1002 Notification 

Mr. Rick Callender 
Chief Executive Officer 
Santa Clara Valley Water District 
5750 Almaden Expressway 
San Jose, CA  95118 

Dear Mr. Callender: 

Section 1002 of the Water Resources Reform and Development Act (WRRDA) of 2014 
requires that the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers District Engineer provide a non-federal study 
sponsor notification of feasibility study schedule dates for key milestones within 90 days of 
executing a Feasibility Cost Share Agreement (FCSA). The Amended FCSA for the South San 
Francisco Bay Shoreline, CA (Sunnyvale) Feasibility Study was executed on January 9, 2024. 

This letter provides the scheduled milestone dates shown below. These dates were 
developed using the best available information at this time and were coordinated with the 
study’s vertical team. Should the study team not achieve any of these milestone dates by more 
than 30 days, I will send you a letter with updated dates.  

• Release of draft feasibility report for public review: February 25, 2025
• District submits final feasibility report: March 31, 2026
• Signed Chief of Engineers’ or Director of Civil Works’ report: August 28, 2026

Study schedules will be posted and available to the public on the District Website: 
https://www.spn.usace.army.mil/Missions/WRRDA-Water-Projects-and-Studies/.  

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Michael Mercado of the USACE, San 
Francisco District, at 415 503-2901 or by e-mail at michael.f.mercado@usace.army.mil. 

Sincerely, 

Shantel K. Glass 
Major, U.S. Army 
Acting District Commander 
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